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The Minnesota and Wisconsin Chapters held their annual meeting and awards banquet at the 
Orchard Restaurant in Baldwin, Wisconsin on Saturday night February 19

th
. It was great to get 

together with everyone in the middle of winter. There were many stories being shared during 
a hearty social hour (or more) followed by dinner and a regular meeting agenda. Many 
awards were handed out to deserving riders and their horses. A huge word of thanks for all 
who rolled the program together including Tina Denzer for finding the facility, Jan Frawley 
who did all of the chasing down the prizes and purchasing of the awards, Lisa Kaiser and Linda 
Weber who put together the program of “special” awards, and Wendy Klein for providing the 
visuals for scheduling. The following are award recipients:  
 
Ride Manager awards: 
 
        - 5 rides – Jenny Gott, Laura Fern 
 

- 10 rides – Tina Denzer 
 
        - 15 rides – Kate Shaw, Dustie Thorbergson 
 
        - 20 rides – Lisa Kaiser 
 

30 rides – Wendy Klein, John Joos, Kim Joos 
 

40 rides – Jim Klein 
 

 
Horse: 
       
       - 200 pts – Buck/Denny Thompson, Cisco and Buster/Cris Fern, Rigby/Julie Gore 
 

- 400 pts - Chevy/Vicky O’Connor, Jolly Old Man/Kate Shaw, Double Dutch/Marlys Kraus 
 
      - 600 pts – Toll Free TMC/Kate Shaw, Bob/Linda Weber 
 
      - 800 pts – Whisper Hills Whirlwind/Jenny Gott  
 
      -1000 pts – Diego/Janice Frawley  
 
Top Ten – Jim Klein, Alison Kaiser, Wendy Klein, Julie Gore, Marlys Kraus, Lisa Kai-
ser, Denny Thompson, Linda Weber, Kate Shaw, Jenny Gott  

News from Minnesota/Wisconsin 
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Lifetime Rider Points: 
 
      - 50 pts – Ameila Schultz, Carole Thuringer, Ed Kopp,  
 Taylor Fern, Keith, John, and Betty Newton 
 
      - 300 pts – Casey Kaiser, Laura Fern, Tina Denzer 
 
      - 500 pts – Dustie Thorbergson, Marlys Kraus 
 
         - 1000 pts – Allison Kaiser 

 
 - 4000 pts – Jim Klein  

 
 
Wisc Jr. Runner-up – Laura Fern  
 
Minn Jr. Runner-up - Jessica Brown 
 
Wisc Jr. High - Allison Kaiser 
 
Minn Jr. High – London Schultz 
 
Iowa Jr High – Keith Newton 
 
Wisc Short Course Runner Up Team – Forest Ferns 
 
Wisc Short Course Team –Dynamic Duo 
 
Minn Short Course Team – Bullheads 
 
Iowa Short Course Team – New Newtons 
 
Minn Second Team – Team JV 
 
Wisc Second Team – Bushwhack and Kaiser Krew 
 
Wisc High Team – Team Julip 
 
Minn High Team – K-Klan 
 
Iowa High Team – Old Newtons 
 
National and Minn High Ind. Male (LC) – Denny Thompson 
 
National and Wisc High Female (SC) – Linnea Engstrom 
 
National High Female & Wisc High Female (LC) – Julie Gore 
 
Combined Minn/Wisc Rookie of the year – Amelia Schultz 
 
Combined High Point Horse – Nizzon 
 
Ride Manager Awards: 
 
John Joos, Kim Joos, Jenny Gott,  Jim Klein, Wendy Klein, Pat Kopp, Kate Shaw, Dustie Thor-
bergson, Ron Baillargeon, Vicki Baillargeon, Cheryl Champine, Russ Champine, Cris Fern, Tina 
Fern-Denzer, Laura Fern, Taylor Fern, Paige Wallery, Julie Gore, Kip Gore, Lisa Kaiser, Linda We-
ber 

News from Minnesota/Wisconsin 
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If you missed the banquet, you missed a really good time. I will try to give a quick accounting of who got what. Cer-
tificates are awarded for riders when they have earned 50, 150, and 300 points. The 500 point riders receive a 
patch and are eligible to buy the NACMO jacket to put their patch on. 1000 point riders receive a directors chair 
suitably imprinted so we can pick them out at the campfires. 

 

When a horse has accumulated 800 points, an imprinted stable sheet is awarded. Sara and Larry Dick's horses, 
Zima and Molly received their blankets this year. 

Our Rookies of the year were Teresa Serry and Patricia Richerson who received imprinted tack bags. 

Junior riders Jessica Reed and runner up Izzy Rash for IL got received imprinted long sleeved shirts. 

Evan Crooks and runner up Greg Griffiths for IN got imprinted denim shirts. 

Ride manager awards were numerous this year. All members who managed a ride this past season were awarded 
$50 gift certificates from NACMO to help with gas and other expenses involved in setting up and managing a ride. 

Mary Gorman and Bruce DeVries, who have cumulatively managed 15 rides, received stable blankets for their 
horses. 

 

Members who have managed more than 25 rides are being awarded at each 5 ride interval. Since no one item 
could be agreed upon throughout NACMO, we each took the $20 allocated and awarded each other. Pat Mouw, 
having managed 32 rides, bought a gift for Jeanie Richardson, who has managed 37 rides. Jeanie bought a gift for 
Dave Caldwell at 45 rides, who gifted Robin who has also managed 45 rides. Robin bought a gift for Marti Caldwell 
at 66 rides, who bought Pat's gift. We all agreed that was much more fun than gift certificates! 
There are awards for RMs when they have managed 5, 10 and 20 rides, as well as horses who have attained 1000 
and 1500 points, but we had no one new in those categories this year. 

 

High point IL team were the Boonie Wampin Yee Ha Chicks, Jamie, Cary and Jessica Reed and Denise Bingamon. 
IN High point team were the Babes of the Woods, Sara and Larry Dick, Dave and Marti Caldwell and Jeanie 
Richardson. They received peel and stick vinyl signs to adorn their trailers. 

 

The state High point teams are determined by NACMO by their best 5 rides in the season. From the various state 
champions, NACMO awards a National Champion, which is based on their best 5 rides and also the number of 
competitors at those best 5 rides. Our own Boonie Wampin Yee Ha Chjcks received this coveted award - im-
printed shirts - with a perfect score of 80 points (5 wins) plus a "comp" score of 142. The Babes were 2nd in the 
nation with 80 points and a comp score of 137. The next two teams nationally (from WA and MI also had 80 
points and comp scores of 95 and 89, which shows how well attended the rides in IN/IL were in 2010! All of us 
should be proud of that since it was our members who combined to produce those high competitor numbers! 

 

Our organization also awards our top teams based on overall season total points, not just best 5 rides. Our top 6 
teams, were: 

Babes of the Woods - 303 points 

Boonie Wampin  Yee Ha Chicks - 302 points 

Seeing Spots (Deb & Bruce DeVries, Sandy DiFrancesco)- 274 points 

Bird Brains (Mike Fisher, Lisa Strafford, Shawn and Colleen Cathcart) - 239 points 

Gypsy Travelers (Pat Mouw, Svenja Chesna, Christina Sepiol & Danielle Popovich)- 220 points 

49 ers (Teresa Serry and Patricia Richerson)- 200 points 

 

Our short course top team were the Alpha Beta Mega Wolf Squadron, Julie Collier and son, Evan Crooks. 

Our top teams received imprinted hay bags 

Additionally, horses who earned 50-99 points in the 2010 season received a choice of items and horses with over 
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100 points received two choices. The most popular choices were 
IN Trail passes and MyRope embroidered leads or trailer ties. 
High point IN horse was DeVries "Dice" and IL high point horse 
was Barb McGivney's "Charmer". They received stall plaques. 

Once again, we were invited by Sandy DiFrancesco, to nominate and vote for a recipient of the "Donald" 
award, in loving memory of her long time partner, Don Skolds, who always went the extra mile to help 
out in the camps. Kelly Runser, Larry Dick and Bruce DeVries were nominated and Bruce won with a 
little higher decibels on the applause meter. 

 

 

Throughout the evening lucky ticket holders won an assortment of door prizes, we were all able to bid on silent auc-
tion items, and several items were donated to a local food pantry. 

 
During the awarding and door prizing, several people "roasted" some of the ride managers from the previous season 
with skits and "prizes" and we finished the evening off with a rousing singing of Those Were The Days - with some new 
twists. 

 

The evening started with an enormous spread of amazing food at 5 pm, followed by our annual business meeting and 
then the awards, and most agreed that if something could be done to shorten it for next year, we should look into it. 
Robin has an interesting suggestion. If we came earlier, had lunch together and had the business meeting then, with free 
time in the afternoon to enjoy the pool, shop or go eagle watching etc., the evening would be free for dining and 
awarding. It would also allow more time for members to visit and catch up after the long winter. We can talk about 
this at the rides, or email me with thoughts you might have and I will pass them along in the next note. 

 
Some new ride dates were proposed and I will update the schedule and include it in the next note when those dates 
are confirmed. 

 

Thanks so much to all our wonderful members and especially those who did so much in managing our sport and put-
ting together the banquet we all enjoyed so much. 

 
I didn't get a chance to properly thank and recognize them all and I want you to know a little of what goes into taking 
care of CMO. 

 
Here is a rather lame attempt to acknowledge the efforts of so many people who have contributed not only to our 
great night, but to the CMO program all year. As you may know, CMO is a strictly not for profit organization, com-
pletely run by volunteers. I have probably overlooked someone, and I apologize, but here is what some of them have 
been doing in no particular order. 

 

Pat Mouw – the overall head of banquet planning. She has made tons of trips back and forth to get all the wonderful 
embroidery and screen printing done on the awards and has ordered and stored most of them. 

 
Roxie Bank – every year she spends hours entering, re-entering, correcting and worrying over the points for riders, 
horses, ride managers and teams. You have a person with a real passion for accuracy in this very important job. She 
receives the paperwork from the ride managers, deciphers the sometimes difficult handwriting on the entry forms and 
tracks down all the confusing horse names, horses ridden by other members, missing information and general mayhem. 
She has been working with Robin on the new changes to the web site. 

 
Deb DeVries – responsible for arranging the banquet location, and dealing with the motel mix up we experienced re-
cently. She also ordered and picked up the great chicken and beef we so enjoyed. 

 

Sara Dick – prepared all the certificates and the great slide show we got to see. 

 

Robin Sahner – handles the funds, pays our bills, keeps wonderful records, and sorts the spreadsheet for me at the end 
of the season so we can start ordering awards. Also she has been working for the past several months completely re-

Indiana/Illinois 
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50 point Certs. 

CathcartShawn 

CathcartColleen 

RichersonPatricia 

DuhacekLinda 

CollierJulie 

PaxtonCourtney 

LoganMike 

SerryTheresa 

  

150 point Certs 

CathcartShawn 

CathcartColleen 

RichersonPatricia 

Bingamon  Denise 

ReedBailey 

FridayJerie 

ReinhartRebecca 

SerryTheresa 

  

300 point Certs 

Bingamon  Denise 

ReedJamie 

PopovichDanielle 

ReedCary 

RummelWendi 

KraklowClare 

  

500 pt. Certs/Jacket 

McGivneyBarbara 

ReedJessica 

VanSickleJill 

ReedJamie 

750 Point Certs 

TalskyPam 

Fisher/StraffordLisa 

Fisher/StraffordMike 

Artner/JohnsonCarole 

 1000 pt. Chair 

DickLarry 

TalskyPam 

  

1500 Pt. Choice 

DeVriesBruce 

DeVriesDeb 

  

2000 pt Choice 

BankRoxie 

ChesnaSvenja 

  

3000 pt Choice 

Caldwell Marti 

  

200 point horse Certs 

Fisher/StraffordILFooFoo 

ReedILDoc 

Bingamon  ILJoyce (Jo) 

McCombsILWilma 

ReedILSammy 

RummelINLilly 

Fisher/StraffordILJade 

DeVriesIN(Maverick) Gust 

WozniakINRollin Thunder 

PopovichINGinger 

 

400 Point Horses (Cert) 

DeVriesINRollin the Dice(Dice ) 

TalskyWIBAD Shah Armani 

McGivneyILCharmer 

BankINHarley 

TalskyWIZeke (Econic Shatan) 

Artner/JohnsonILMS Msamana 

 

600 Point Horses 

 Pat Mouw's Ty 

  

doing the web site, so it is more user friendly and keeps our re- cords in a more efficient way, enabling 
those of us who enter data to do so WAY more easily. 

 
Jill Van Sickle – set up and managed the silent auction. She will see that unsold items will go to be used to benefit 
handicapped riding programs. 

 

Barb McGivney contacted the owners of the 50 and 100 point horses to get their preferences for awards so we 
could order them. 

 

Shawn and Colleen Cathcart, with help from their two sons, Brandon and Charlie, managed the door prizes. 

 

Sandy DiFrancesco – helped with the “shopping” and decision making and provided the “Donald” award. 

 

All the great folks who attended the IL Horse Fair last March and the IL Equine Expo in November to introduce 
CMO to the greater horsie community. These folks spent a fair amount of their own money and time to be ambas-
sadors for our sport. 

 
All the great folks who said “SURE” when I asked them to be presenters and who came up with great roasts and 
toasts for our members. 

Indiana/Illinois 
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Here in the NE we tried to sneak one more ride in before winter made its debut. The 

original ride date, in December had quite a few teams ready to brave the cold….but 

not the rain. There were a couple of determined riders that were hopeful, but in the 

best interest of those who were travelling a few hours, I postponed the ride until the 

next weekend. But of course that put the ride closer to the holidays and everyone 

had already made plans…all but 2 teams. We did have a new member join after his 

first try at mounted orienteering. So I think we have our first Maryland member. 

So we here on the east coast are looking forward to our awards dinner on March 20 

and then to the 2011 ride season!!! 

 

Pictured is Ben and Debbie the winning team!!! 
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News from Michigan 
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News from Michigan 
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News from Washington 
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NACMO President 

Meadow Muffin Editor 

Alison Bennett………………………………616-784-1645 

4309 Laura NW 

Comstock Park, MI 49321 

Email: albjbennett@comcast.net 

 

Vice President 

Washington Director 

Mary Gazaway ...........................................253-831-3482 

31420 Fourth Avenue East 

Roy WA 98580 

Email: gazawayr@aol.com 

 

Treasurer/National Pointskeeper 

Minnesota Director 

CCBW (Chief Cook and Bottle Washer) 

Jim Klein......................................................763-856-6735 

24305—98th Street NW 

Zimmerman MN 55398 

Email: wendyandjim@sherbtel.net 

 

Secretary 

New Jersey/Pennsylvania Director 

Janet Citron................................................610-916-0359 

1273 Rickenbach Road 

Reading, PA 

Email: horselady9@aol.com 

Illinois State Director 

Robin Sahner .............................................217-344-7137 

308 West Delaware 

Urbana IL 61801 

Email: rasahner@gmail.com 

 

Indiana Director 

Marti Caldwell..............................................219-696-3139 

16535 Sheffield Ave 

Cedar Lake, IN 46303-9779 

Email: cldwll@live.com 

 

Michigan  Director 

Cindy List..............................................219-696-3139 

Email:clist@waltersdimmick.com 

 

North Dakota 

Gale Coleman ............................................701-624-2563 

P.O. Box 513 

Minot, ND 58702-0513 

Email: gcoleman@srt.com 

 

Wisconsin State Director 

Lisa Kaiser ..................................................651-338-2401 

963 Highway 128 

Glenwood City, WI 54013 

Email: chirolbk@dishup.us 

Submit newsletter articles via  

e-mail to Alison Bennett at  

alisonannebennett@gmail.com 

Deadline for next edition May1, 2011 

                       NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF COMPETITIVE MOUNTED ORIENTEERING 

“The Thinking Horse Sport” 

Competitive Mounted Orienteering (CMO) Competitive Mounted Orienteering is a timed event. The ride manager 
has set up from 5 to 10 paper plates (called markers) in a given area. You will be given a map with the general area 
of the markers circled, along with a list of clues to find the marker. The clues will describe something n the area - 
perhaps a specific tree, a lot, or a shelter, along with a compass reading. Each team then decides their route to 

each marker, locates the landmarks from the clues, and finds the marker using a compass. Write the letters found 
on the marker on your map to verify that you were there, then ride on to the next marker. Ride as an individual or 
a team of two or more. Bring your horse, your compass, and be prepared fro a great afternoon of riding. Points 

are kept on a state level and national level, and year end awards are also given at an annual banquet.  

NACMO BOARD OF DIRECTORS (voting) 
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Alabama 

Lanier W. Harris......................................334-240-2265 

401 Felder Avenue 

Montgomery, AL 36106, Phone 334-240-2265 

 

 California 

Catherine Dixon .....................................530-622-3596 

3383 Indian Creek Rd 

Placerville, CA 95667 

Email: Kristine@directcon.net 

 

 Florida 

Pat Jolley 

1813 Maypop Street 

Zephyrhillis, FL 33540 

 

 Kentucky 

Jennifer Edwards ....................................270-264-3935 

1301 Gobler Ford Road 

Lewisport, KY 42351 

 

 Maine 

Gloria Duncan.........................................207-498-8297 

276 Noyes Rd. PO Box 479 

Caribou, ME 04736 

Email: jgduncan@mfx.net 

 

 Montana 

Mike Seifert 

PO Box 486 

Huntley MT 59037 

Email: augustrider@hotmail.com 

Nevada (Northern) 

Bonnie Hickox .......................................... 775-463-9515 

P.O. Box 344 

Yerrington, NV 89447-0344 

 

 Nevada (Southern) 

Dale Scharpf ...............................................702-457-8927 

6487 Fielmouse Ave 

Las Vegas, NV 89104 

 

 New Mexico 

Jene Moseley .............................................505-535-4374 

P.O. Box 5086 

Silver City NM 88062 

Email: raffizan@aznex.net 

 

 North Carolina 

Deck McCain 

2474 James Bunn Road 

Nashville, NC 27856 

 

 Oregon (Western) 

Pamela Gotham .........................................503-904-0555 

22320 SW Mountain Home Rd 

Sherwood, OR 97140 

Email: pamelagotham@earthlink.net 

 

 Utah 

Richard Boyce............................................801-440-8624 

83 West Wheatfield Circle 

Contacts listed below have expressed strong interest in starting a NACMO chapter in their area. 
Please get in touch with them if you are interested in participating or helping with the organiza-
tion. Once a state/area has 5 rides in a ride season, their director becomes a voting member of 

the NACMO National Board. 

National Growth 
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NACMO 

Alison Bennett 

4309 Laura NW 

Comstock Park, MI 49321 

The Meadow Muffin will be sent electronically to all members who can re-
ceive it that way.  State directors, please continue to notify Alison Bennett of 

any members who can NOT receive it electronically.   

alisonannebennett@gmail.com 


